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Dear Members of the Madison Planning Commission and Alder Martinez-Rutherford,

I am writing as a nearby resident who lives directly across the street from 2927 E
Washington Avenue, at 241 Oak Street. I am writing to formally express my opposition to
the conditional use permit (CUP) application by Minocqua Brewing Company for amplified
sound in their outdoor patio area.

During the public neighborhood meeting held at the Hawthorne Library, the business owner,
Mr. Kirk Bangstad, asserted that this permit would only affect the adjacent property at 242
Oak Street. I take strong issue with that characterization. My property is in very close
proximity, and I will absolutely be affected by amplified sound in that space, regardless of
how Mr. Bangstad has attempted to minimize its impact.

I’d also like to express concern about a broader pattern of increased disruption in the area
since the opening of the outdoor patio and the addition of regular events — even without
amplified sound. While I’ve long accepted the occasional presence of liquor bottles from
patrons of the attached liquor store, Trixie’s, the addition of the brewery has noticeably
intensified the amount of trash on my property. I now regularly have to clean up to-go
containers and other refuse likely originating from food trucks and outdoor patrons. This
increase is frustrating, and it undermines the safety and cleanliness of our neighborhood,
which is regularly used by families with children and pets.

Additionally, I attended the neighborhood meeting and found Mr. Bangstad’s tone to be
dismissive and entitled. Rather than fostering collaboration or demonstrating
responsiveness to concerns, he framed the CUP as something that would “help” or “save”
our neighborhood — despite the fact that many residents clearly and respectfully voiced
opposition. He also stated that he had “gone to war” with the Minocqua Planning Division,
and when I asked how that should make us feel as he now makes a request to the Madison
Planning Commission, he deflected the question and framed it as political persecution in
Northern Wisconsin. This does not inspire confidence that he would approach a denial from
the Madison Commission with professionalism or compliance.

For all of these reasons, I urge the Planning Commission to deny this application. Amplified
sound in this location would further diminish the quality of life for residents on Oak Street
and beyond. Given the applicant’s dismissive tone, prior behavior, and lack of accountability
for the negative externalities already introduced to the neighborhood, I have no reason to
believe that additional permissions would lead to better outcomes for those of us who live
here.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Jeremiah Snortum
241 Oak Street
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